
Dr. Jeremiah Cameron Park & Westport Stormwater 
Improvements Project

Fact Sheet
The Dr. Jeremiah Cameron Park & Westport Stormwater Design Improvements is being 
implemented by KC Water to mitigate stormwater flooding within the Westport District of 
Kansas City. This project is currently in the design phase of a progressive design-build 
project, which is expected to advance quickly to the final design and construction stages in 
2025.

PROJECT OVERVIEW

WHY DOES WESTPORT FLOOD? 

Westport’s Mill Street was historically “Mill Creek”. As 
the area developed, the creek was enclosed in the 
underground combined sewer system, and drainage 
paths were obstructed. The sewer system is undersized 
and overcapacity, causing frequent severe flooding in 
Westport today. 

WHAT HAS BEEN PROPOSED?

Three primary interventions are being designed to 
mitigate flooding: 
1) downstream underground storage at Dr. Jeremiah 
Cameron Park; 
2) upstream underground storage beneath the Sunfresh 
parking lot; and 
3) the reconstruction of Mill Street to collect and convey 
stormwater between both storage systems. The street 
reconstruction will incorporate green infrastructure 
for more resilient stormwater management while 
facilitating an improved spaces for pedestrians, 
vehicles, and parking.

WHAT WILL THIS PROJECT COST? 

A 2022 construction estimate based on the preferred 
design alternative was $23.5M, which is a third of 
previously explored storm water interventions. 2D 
stormwater modeling tools helped to optimize the 
interconnected pipe and storage systems to resulting in 
a more cost-effective and sustainable solution.
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WHAT TO EXPECT

HOW WILL MILL STREET CHANGE?

A multidisciplinary design team of landscape architects, 
urban designers and engineers are working with 
Westport stakeholders to enhance the design of Mill 
Street. The team is exploring permeable pavers, 
tree planters, underground storage and traditional 
stormwater piping that will also facilitate widened 
sidewalks, on-street parking, and other amenities that 
enhance the character of Mill Street, while addressing 
stormwater management and safety issues.

WILL DR. JEREMIAH CAMERON 
PARK CHANGE?

This project provides the opportunity to 
re-imagine Dr. Jeremiah Cameron Park. 
The Westport Stormwater Improvements 
project will add: 
•	 Over 3.5 million gallons of 

underground stormwater storage 
•	 Adjusted topography of the park to 

create more usable space and access 
into Westport

•	 A pedestrian path from 43rd Street to 
Mill Street through the park 

•	 Tree replacement plan
•	 Dedicated spaces for future park 

improvements
KC Parks and key stakeholders are 
working with the project team to explore 
future improvements and identify 
additional funding for Dr. Jeremiah 
Cameron Park to best honor the historical 
significance of the park.  

MILL STREET: 
CONCEPTUAL DESIGN

WHEN WILL CONSTRUCTION BEGIN?

Construction is expected to begin in Quarter 2 of 
2025. 
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